Village of Michiana
 Special Meeting (by phone)
Wednesday, August 5, 2020 
 10:00 am (EST)

The meeting was held by virtual “go to meeting”. Present were Linda Stein, Mike Mintz, Phil Bonello, Joann Fisher and Kathleen Hogan Morrison, as well as Anne Heywood/Clerk and 20 Village residents dialed in, to listen and participate.   

The purpose for the meeting to discuss: 4142 Lake Shore Drive additional 5 feet of stone
 
Mike Mintz opened the meeting by explaining the homeowner at 4142 Lake Shore Drive wanted to modify work that was permitted already by EGLE.  The homeowners are asking to increase the dimensions and volume of the proposed boulder armor stone.  In their original permit with EGLE the stone was authorized to a maximum of 15 feet lakeward of the steel sheet pile wall.  The homeowner is asking EGLE to extend 20 feet lakeward of the steel sheet pile wall.  This would be additional 5 more feet. Mike Mintz said he could have responded on behalf of the Council but he felt he would like the input and thoughts of his council.  EGLE has given the Village a notice that we need to reply with 20 days of when the request was made to EGLE.  Mike stated that EGLE will make their decision after reviewing any comments the Council may post on EGLEs web page. Kathleen agrees by having this meeting as an open discussion it will help the Village to understand why the additional 5 feet is needed.    
Kathleen Hogan Morrison stated the documents she read were reasons to more or less for maintenance not for saving the home.  Kathleen was not in favor to amend the request.  Phil Bonello had concerns about the beaches north of the property appears to have been affective by the first seawall of 15 feet that was allowed making Stop 41 ½ smaller.  Linda Stein was not in support of giving another 5 feet of stone, she too was concerned about 41½ beach which is one the nicest beaches in the Village.   Brian Kissal the contractor at 4142 Lake Shore Drive said a good visual is to go to the lake and look at the house next door at their seawall.  Kissal explained additional 5 feet would not go passed that extending seawall and the additional 5 feet would line up with it.    This increase width also allows for wider crest width to create room for the armor stone to be better interlocked amongst neighboring stones and also where they meet the steel sheering.  A stable crest is necessary to prevent wave energy from reflecting off the seawall and displacing armor stone lakeward.  Mike Mintz took a few calls from residents to hear their concerns.   Everyone was concerned about Stop 41 ½ beach what effect placing more stone.  Mike Mintz thanked everyone for their input and concerns and stated the Council will make a statement and it would be available on the EGLE web page.

Mike Mintz adjourned the meeting at 10:41a.m. (EST) 

Submitted by,
Anne Heywood/Clerk




